
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Friday 15th July 2022 

At this point of writing, we intend to remain open on Monday and Tuesday – however there is a 

Red Weather Warning. Please be sure to put sun cream on your child and send them with a sun 

hat and lighter PE kit style clothes. 

Thank you for understanding the need to postpone sports day and we have also changed the 

Year 6 show day to Wednesday. Children really enjoyed meeting their new teachers yesterday 

and everyone is excited for the new school year. 

Over the past two years our school has changed and adapted during a world pandemic, as 

frustrating as it is to have to change our plans, I am sure we can give our fantastic children the 

best end of year possible. 

Have a lovely weekend, Miss Kondo 

 

 

End of Term  

Thursday 21st July at 

1.30pm 

First day back  

Monday 5th 

September 2022 

Years 1 to 6 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Book Review: by Miss Pramrajeenth 

Title: Matilda 

Author: Roald Dahl 

Favourite characters: Matilda, Miss Honey  

Roald Dahl is an author whose books I thoroughly enjoy reading. Such books include 

many classics such as Charlie and the Chocolate Factory, the BFG and the Witches 

etc., however one of his books which particularly interested me was Matilda. I really 

enjoyed this book and even watched the movie! 

The story surrounds itself around Matilda Wormwood; a young, gifted child who is 

extraordinarily intelligent and is severely underappreciated for her talent in a household 

of ‘unpleasant’ parents, who pay little to no attention to her. Upon attending school, 

however, her talents are quickly recognised by ‘Miss Honey’ – a kind-hearted, 

enthusiastic teacher. On the other hand, the headmistress (Agatha Trunchbull) is shown to be a cruel, intimidating figure 

who uses the power she holds to bully not only the students but also the teachers at the school, including Miss Honey. 

As the story progresses, Matilda also hones her mind and develops telekinesis, utilising this skill in numerous battles 

against the cruel headmistress, in turn protecting herself and Miss Honey. Overall, the book is very satisfying, with a 

genuinely sweet ending that warms the heart. 

I feel that this book relates to me as a teacher, since it emphasises the significance of being able to recognise a student’s 

talents and capabilities regardless of their housing situation and act in the best interest of the students. Moreover, 

several other themes such as the parent-child relationship as well as love, care and loyalty are further discussed in this 

book. I recommend this book for age 7 and above, since it is comprised of many things to be learnt not only by children 

but also by adults.  

When Cucumber Lost His Cool – book Review by Miss Mohamud 

Michelle Robinson. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This book is about a cucumber who is super cool and always confident. Everyone looks up to him and he 

even has a super cool cucumber song. Whenever the other fruit and vegetables are angry or have a problem, 

Kevin the cucumber is always there to help them cool down with some cool advice. When Pea is too shy to 

welcome her new neighbour, Kevin convinces her to be brave. But one day Kevin starts to feel left out, and 

feels like his friends no longer need his cool advice. For the first time EVER Kevin loses his cool. He starts 

to feel angry, jealous and stressed! Will his friends be able to cool Kevin down with their own cool advice?  

This book touches on the importance of friendship. Kevin the cucumber has always been there for his friends 

whenever they needed him and they are there for him too. This book has elements of West Acton’s school 

values as it teaches you to be considerate of other people’s feelings. It teaches you to use courage and be 

brave especially when trying new things. It also teaches you to use collaboration as all of Kevin’s friends 

worked together to make him feel better.  



 

 



 

 

 

 



 

Year 6 Activity Week 

Last week, Year 6 pupils who remained at school during the PGL trip, had a whole host of fun and creative 

activities to take part in! They rose to the challenges set before them and showed real courage, 

consideration and collaboration. We are so very proud of them! 

On Wednesday, they took part in a Theatre Skills workshop with an actor/theatre director from Bigfoot 

Arts Education Theatre Company. Here they developed their performance skills, building confidence and 

pride. They also had the opportunity to use paint to complete artwork, sew and play team games, such as 

Rounders and Football. It was a busy day! 

   

   

    

 



 

On Thursday, we visited Westway Climbing Centre as the children tried out in-door rock-climbing. They 

showed such resilience, determination and consideration. The centre staff constantly commented on how 

well-behaved and lovely the pupils were and that they had never had such a lovely school visit them 

before! After lunch, we played a variety of team games on one of the pitches at the centre. Everyone must 

have had a good night’s sleep! 

 

        

  

 

 



On Friday, we were visited by Diorama Theatre Company (in collaboration with the Literacy Trust Project) 

who performed a production: ‘Everything Changes.’ We were very fortunate to watch this free 

performance with the theme of adapting to change – especially at a time when pupils are thinking about 

the changes that are taking place in their lives as they get ready to transition to secondary school. 

 

All these exciting activities have been a part of our transition programme to help our children to be 

resilient, confident, courageous, collaborative, spirited, curious, considerate and high school ready….and 

they showed that all are! 

  

 



Summer Holiday Aktiva Camps at West Acton 
Dear Parent/ Carers    
We are pleased to announce that we will once again be offering the HAF Summer Camp at West Acton 
Primary.   
You can book up to 4 sessions a week for 4 weeks during the Summer holidays. Children will be provided 
with a healthy breakfast during 8am – 9am. The session runs from 8am – 12pm with an open drop off, so 
you can drop your child at any time during the session.  To be eligible for this camp your child must be in 
receipt of free school meals. 
Our Summer Holiday Club will include team sports, enrichment activities and Nutritional education which 
will be planned according the themes for each week.   
Examples of activities -  
Arts and crafts, clay modelling, stem experiments, Lego construction, Gardening Club, Cooking Club, 
Theatre Craft, Football, Netball, Hockey, Basketball, tennis, bench ball and dance   
  
From Aktiva 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 



West Acton Primary School Weekly Values Rewards 

 

Wc 11ith July 2022 Courage Consideration Collaboration 

Acorn Shea Luna Shevoy 

Banyan Layan K Majid Titan 

Fir Davide Ladan Fatimetou 

Olive Akshitha Noor Lana 

Ash Jin Mousa Leyla 

Guava Chion Kiko Omar and Mariam 

Katsura Sadahiro Alex Mohamed M 

Chestnut Isabella Anaya M-W Elena 

Damson Hiroto Mana Mira 

Juniper Abdallah Batoul Miiro 

Holly Soren Andrei Aroush 

Ivy Ariana Hassan Aya 

Rowan Mouhamed Miyu Kiko 

Mulberry Leo Nadijah Adam 

Pine Simeon Kevin Chloe 

Sycamore Hussain Mira Persia 

Elder Simone Arnet Lara 

Quince Miguel Yuta Parsa 

Willow Abdallah Ayano Kazuki 

Lime Ruweyda Yasin All of Lime when climbing 

Tamarind Topia Kotone Nanami 

Zaytouna Tireni Jacob Amara 

Woodlands Zain Yusuf Riley 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

This week’s top tip from Mrs Ahmad- West Acton School Therapist 

I am here at West Acton on Mondays, Tuesdays, Thursdays and 

Fridays this year. 

Building your child’s self esteem 

When we have a positive view of ourselves, it can help us to cope 

with life’s challenges. Recognising the different qualities of others 

can allow us to connect with those around us – which is vital for 

our own and other’s wellbeing. 

How can parents help? 

Your child believes everything you say –and acts on it. This is a 

great opportunity for you to make sure they hear you expressing 

joy and delight in spending time together, accepting them 

entirely as they are: “I so enjoyed watching you paint this 

picture…”, I had so much fun playing with you this morning…” You 

could even let your child hear you, tell their teacher, that they 

worked really hard on their homework over the weekend….” 

Let them hear that you are praising their efforts not their results! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 

 



 



 



 


